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Irongate Scholarship Award 
Irongate Association is pleased offer a $500.00 scholarship award again this year.  
Any donations made to the Scholarship Award will be added to that amount.  To 
participate in the Scholarship Program, the family must have been a member of 
the Irongate Association for at least a year prior to the year in which the student is 
graduating, and the dues for the current year paid by January 31. Students 
participating must be living in Irongate and graduating this year from a high school 
in this area and attending an accredited college in 2020.    A random drawing will 
be held at the June Irongate Association meeting and a check issued to the student made payable to 
the college he/she will be attending. Register your child by May 1st.  Send us an email with the 
following information: Your child’s name, High School graduating from, College he/she will 
attend in the fall.  Please email us at homeowners@irongateinc.org.  

Donations to the Scholarship fund can be made through PayPal on our website or by making a 
check payable to Irongate Association,  Mail to our Treasurer  Edward O’Connell, 7779 Deerfield Rd.

Irongate Board Announcement 
We are pleased to announce that the number of board members will 
be increased to five.  Donna Jordan has joined the Board, as Vice 
President.  Donna is the Town Rep and has many connections to the 

This is an extraordinarily challenging time, 
unlike anything we have experienced in our 
lifetime. Isolation and quarantine help protect 
the public by preventing exposure to people 
who have or may have a come in contact with 
the virus.  We are all glued to our TV sets and 
keeping up with the latest news on the virus.  
Please stay home and practice social 
distancing as we are asked to do.  There are 
many services available to our community to 
help with groceries, prescriptions and food 
from local restaurants.   

It is essential that we come together as a 
community to help each other as we 
endeavor to gain control of this virus.  The 
Irongate Board wants to extend our sincere 
wish that our community and our country be 
free of this threat to our health and wellbeing.  
Working together and cooperating with our 
health care professionals is our best chance 
to achieve the desired outcome. Stay well. 

Tom, Ed, Dave, Donna, Ann

Message from the Irongate Board
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Is Aluminum Wiring a Concern? 
Donna Lynn Jordan, Licensed Real Estate Salesperson 

I have sold several homes in our neighborhood and all of them have had aluminum wiring. It is 
important to know what this means to you as a home owner and a possible seller. 
• Aluminum wiring is NOT a defect. This is how homes were built for a period from 1960 to the mid 

70’s. 
• Aluminum and copper do not mix well. Anytime that you add a new fixture, outlet or switch, you will 

be connecting aluminum to copper. This must be done in a way that will not pose a safety hazard. 
Aluminum wiring can be “pig tailed”. There are a few different ways to address aluminum wiring, but 
the most common is to have all connections “pig tailed” with special connectors. An electrician can 
address these connections and you do not have to have your entire house rewired. 

According to the Carson Dunlop School of Home Inspection:  The electrical authority in Ontario, 
Canada says, “Aluminum wiring itself is safe and if proper connections and terminations are made 
without damaging the wire and using approved materials installed in accordance with the Ontario 
Electrical Safety Code and the manufacturer’s instructions, there should be no problems with the 
aluminum wiring installation.” 

If you notice unusually warm switch or outlet covers, discolored or melted insulation or flickering lights, 
you should call a qualified electrician.  The bottom line: When properly addressed and maintained, 
aluminum wiring is perfectly acceptable.  

If you have any questions about this or any of the other unique features of the homes in our 
community, please see my ad in this newsletter and feel free to call, text or email me. I am 
YOUR neighbor and your neighborhood real estate professional and I am always happy to be 
of assistance to my Irongate neighbors.

Spring is here! Check Your Sump Pump!by Donna Jordan 

You know the saying: An Ounce of Prevention is Worth a Pound of Cure. 
It’s true!  Three quick things that you can do to avoid the expense, 
heartache and frustration of a flooded basement: 

1. Check your sump pump! You can manually lift the float arm or add 
water to the crock to make sure that your sump pump is operating properly. 

2. Check your insurance! Sump pump failure is an additional coverage under almost all 
homeowner’s insurance. Call your insurance company and ask if you have coverage for 
damage from a failed sump pump. Typically, this coverage costs as little as $40 a year. 

3. Purchase a water alarm! This is a small, inexpensive device that you place on the floor next to 
the sump pump crock. It has a moisture sensor and will release a piercing alarm if it comes into 
contact with water. 

You may also want to look into a backup system. Battery powered backups will keep your 
sump pump running for a few hours in the event of a power failure. Water powered backups 
will keep your sump pump running indefinitely and also provide a backup pump.



School News by Julie Matson 
Education 2020:  Recently an email with an update on Education 2020 was 
sent out to those Irongate households whose email addresses are in the 
IHA database.  In case you did not receive it via email, you can find it 
posted under School News on the IHA website, irongateinc.org. On the 
Liverpool Central School District’s website, you can find additional information including the current 
recommendations, upcoming milestones, answers to previously asked questions, and committee 
timelines and agendas. You can locate this information by going to www.liverpool.k12.ny.us and look 
for the Education 2020 link under “For Community”.  You also have the option to ask additional 
questions which will be answered on the question and answer link.  

COVID-19:  While many of us are dealing with stress, anxiety or personal hardships at this time due 
to COVID-19, school districts are seeking solutions to help their families in need. Community 
members who do not receive updates directly from the district can check the Liverpool Central 
School District’s website for updates on school news, changes or disruptions to regular activities, and 
what the district is doing to help our students and their families while school is not in session.  

School Board Meetings:  The district will adhere to the Governor's executive order to keep 
gatherings under 50 people. In addition, the public comment portion of the agenda has been 
removed. Community members wishing to provide their input and/or comments to the Board of 
Education may submit those questions or concerns through electronic means.  Communication may 
be submitted directly to the Board President, Mr. Craig Dailey (cdailey@liverpool.k12.ny.us) or to the 
School Superintendent, Dr. Mark Potter (mpotter@liverpool.k12.ny.us).  The Board of Education 
meeting originally scheduled for April 13, has been canceled.

Picnic - Saturday, August 8, 2020 
Plans are under way for this year’s picnic.  We hope to make it easier for our seniors to 
attend the Picnic.   If you are a Senior and need a ride to the picnic, please let us know.  
Howard Hanna mobiles will provide free pick up and drop off service for the picnic!   Our 
Face Painter will be with us for 3 hours this year.  Hopefully, all the kids get get chance 
to get their face painted.  We plan to extend a Picnic invitation to our Sponsors  and the 
Town of Clay Board.

Talk of the Town by Donna Jordan 

There is one item that has come up in the Town of Clay Board meetings that will be 
evident in our community.  Verizon will be installing 5G Wireless Equipment on the 
utility poles in and around our community.  These units are described as "about the 
size of a backpack" and will be installed by Verizon technicians.  They do not pose any safety 
concerns and will serve to establish 5G connections throughout the Town of Clay.  You are likely to 
see service vehicles during the installation of these units.

Brush Collection has Started 
The Town of Clay Brush Collection begins on March 17 and continue every Tuesday until December 
8. Brush includes leaves, grass clip-pings, shrub cuttings, small branch-es and twigs, and must be 
placed in rigid plastic or metal containers. Biodegradable lawn bags are acceptable, if kept dry and 
intact. Place all containers outside of road pavement and gutters so as not to obstruct traffic or block 
drainage. Plastic bags are not acceptable either inside or outside of any containers. 
For more information go to www.townofclay.org.
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Treasury Report by Edward O’Connell, Treasurer 
For Period  1/13/20 through 3/28/2020 
Receipts:                           $1,556.00 
Disbursements:               $ 456.99    

Financial details are reported at our quarterly meetings and a complete Financial Review is presented every 
year at our February meeting. Feel free to call me with any questions concerning our finances. 

Irongate Membership 2020 
 Become a Member and join Irongate by filing out the form below and sending in your membership 
dues or by using PayPal on our website at www.irongatehomes.org.  Irongate has approximately 315 
homes.  Our membership, as of March 1, 2020, is 101.

Win a $50 Gift Card Drawing Winner 
Congratulations to Barbara Milne on Frayer.  Barbara won the $50 drawing and chose her gift card to 
be from Avicolli’s.  
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PORTALEOS  CONTRACTING 

Shaun Portaleos  
315 679-1758 

portaleoscontracting@yahoo.com 

Free Estimates - Fully Insured 

Remodels - Painting - Patios - Walkways 
Flooring - Repairs and More 

Veteran Owned and Operated

  
Repair & Install  

Garage Doors 

Also repair & install Liftmaster 
Openers 

Mike Hourihan 
(315) 529-3329 

cloverleafgaragedoor.com facebook: 
Cloverleaf Garage Door

I R O N G AT E  M E M B E R  B U S I N E S S E S  

LANDSCAPE AND YARD MAINTENANCE - John & Matt Mauro  652-3907, 7742 Deerfield Road. Landscaping, yard 
maintenance and cleanup, mowing. 
EMERGENCY 24/7 WATER & FIRE  damage cleanup specialist - Lorraine White, 4287 Ironwood Circle, 622-3517 
AVON  - Call Gail Hoffman, a rep for 40 years.  4322 Forestbrook Drive,  652-5574, website:http://youravon.com/gailhoffman 
LAWNMOWER REPAIR & WELDING - Richard Jones 436-3824 
CERTIFIED TUTOR, WRITING, AND EDITING SERVICES.   Flexible schedule, reasonable rates, & references available. 
Barbara-Ann cell: 760-978-1813 ba.writer.tutoring@gmail.com 
DAVE’S ANTIQUE RADIO & TV RESTORATIONS, www.facebook.com/davesantiqueradio. 
WWW.SHOPMEADE.COM...."Shop Smart, Save Money, & Earn Cashback" for all you currently purchase.  Open a FREE 
Customer account on website for savings.  Ask about lucrative Business Income options.Contact Dave or Pam: 
315-529-0811 meademarketing@gmail.com. 
MONTE’S PERSONAL TRAINING GYM -Certified Personal Trainer, Monte Cole, 1801 Cold Springs Road, 657-8820. 
www.montepersonaltrainer.com 
BABY SITTING Newly Red Cross-certified baby sitter is available starting June 15. Rate is $10/hour. Karissa Bowers, (315) 
877-5450 
HOUSE CLEANING - Reliable, flexible and trustworthy Call Pam for free estimates 315 391 4572.

New Sponsors 

Welcome to our two new sponsors, Dura-Seal and Portaleos Contracting.  Please check out 
their ads and visit their websites.  
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Mark Hayden 
Mark@HaydenJewelers.com 

7647 Oswego Road 
Liverpool, NY 13090 
315 622-1228 or 1800 Hayden

Chinese Restaurant 
10% Off any order of $10 or more. 

Pick up only
B a y b e r r y  P l a z a

7608 Oswego Road, Rt. 57

     315 622-4567    315 652-8524

                                    

Coupon: $3.00 off  
1 Gallon Limit 1 

Liverpool: 
  7932 Oswego Road, Rte 57 

  315 622-2739 
Dewitt:                      Valley, Syracuse 
5900 Bridge St.          4400 S. Salina St. 

  

Collision   Refinishing   
 A/C Service    Rust Proofing   

 Uni-Body Specialists 
Free Estimates 
Brandon Taylor 

Phone:  315 457-2310    
Fax: 315 453-7982 
941 Old Liverpool Road 

Liverpool NY 13088

                                    

Support Our Sponsors - they support Irongate
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DUR A- S E A L  
Driveway Seal ing 

Snow Plowing  
Est.  1987  

Jim Iannolo 
315 622-9740 

str ick ly lawns.duraseal@gmai l .com  

 suburban Ace Hardware 
7990 Oswego Rd. 

Liverpool, NY 13090 

    

ACE Rewards    Earn Rewards Every  
       Time You Shop 

   Phone: (315) 652-7850 
   Fax:  (315) 652-7016

 

 Avi c o l l i ’s  

Pizzer ia   &  Restaurant  
New York Style Pizza &  Great Italian 

Classics 
315 622-5100   839 Oswego Road

Famous for Pizza

Route 57 * Bayberry Plaza * 652-2700

Our Famous Pizza & Wings * Pasta * 
Burgers * Seafood * Chicken Riggies * 

And Many Other Great Entrees

Catering Available * Gift Certificates

Randy Cramer Snow and Lawn, Inc 

Randy & Dawn Cramer   
9682 Black Creek Rd.              

Brewerton, NY 13029 

Phone: 315 676-4442 

Fax: 1-866 602-2945 

www.rcslinc.com  

Residential Snowplowing since 1980 

     

 

SERVICE CENTER 
7462 MORGAN ROAD 

LIVERPOOL, NY 13090

8:00 AM - 5:00 PM       24 HOUR TOWING         
Monday - Friday           Phone: 451-3132

Flat Bed - Wheel Lift 
Heavy Truck Towing 

Recovery Service 
Auto Service and Repairs

Support Our Sponsors - they support Irongate

	Jim’s

Forsthoffer’s 
Snow Plowing 

Landscaping, Lawn Maintenance  
Patios, Walkways, Steps 

315 461-7747 

315.622.2111 x129

315.935.5740 (C)

315.652.3468 (Fax)

DonnaJordan@HowardHanna.com

DonnaJordan.HowardHanna.com

7840 Oswego Rd. 

Liverpool, NY 13090

Your Neighborhhood Resident Real Estate Professional.

EQUAL HOUSING
OPPORTUNITY

Donna Lynn Jordan
Licensed Real Estate Salesperson

$25 Gift Card 
For Friends and Family Referral 

Thank you for the opportunity to serve your 
insurance needs 

Paul F. Bianchi
315 622-2255   Fax 315 622-2366

pbianchi@metlife.com

Auto    Home
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